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Extend-A-Family 

Annual Meeting of Members 
2 pm on Sunday, June 11, 2017 

Church of St. Leonard’s 

25 Wanless Avenue, Toronto 
 

Agenda 
 

1. Introductions 

 

2. Approval of Minutes, June 12, 2016 

 

3. Ratification of all acts and proceedings of the Directors and Officers for the 

term of 2016~2017 

 

4. Auditor Report for the year ended March 31, 2017 

 

5. Appointment of Auditor for 2017~2018 

 

6. Nominations of Directors for 2017~2018 

 

7. Board Report 

 

8. Program Report 

 

9. Adjournment. 

 

. 
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Chair of the Board’s Report - Jeff Short 
  

On behalf of the Board of Directors, I’d like to thank you for your involvement in Extend-A-Family.  

Your active participation as families and excellent work as staff is integral to the success of Extend-

A-Family, and by extension to the Board of Directors. 

 

This has been an eventful year, in which we’ve welcomed a new Executive Director (albeit a long-

time employee) as well as three new Coordinators, saying farewell to another long-time Coordinator, 

starting the process of developing a Strategic Plan for Extend-A-Family, and of course continuing 

the excellent work done by our staff, families, volunteers and community members. 

  

I have the privilege of working with a wonderful group of people on the Board.  Filomena Nait 

(Vice-Chair), Christine LeClair (Secretary) and Elizabeth MacLean offer their experience and 

extensive knowledge as parents of young people who have been involved in Extend-A-Family 

activities over the years, and who have exemplified their commitment to advocating for inclusion in 

community and education.  MacKenzie Meek shares her valuable experience in the financial sector 

in her role as Treasurer.  And Jennifer Wilson brings with her a wealth of experience from her work 

with other organizations committed to inclusion and intentional community.  Elizabeth, and I will 

continue to serve the second year of our two-year terms. 

  

We are very fortunate to have a fantastic and committed group of staff, who work diligently and 

collaboratively in our communities to build meaningful relationships for children and youth.  Ruth 

Fernandes has provided excellent leadership in her first year as Executive Director.  Previously, Ruth 

was an Extend-A-Family Coordinator for about twenty years, and her knowledge and experience 

working with families and community members is so valuable in guiding the organization.  Cate 

Downey, our Office Manager, continues to play a vital role at Extend-A-Family, providing much-

needed administrative and financial support, as well as her extensive knowledge of the 

organization.  Our outstanding group of Coordinators, who bring Extend-A-Family’s mission to life 

and work so well in the community, are: Kristen Carhart, Jumoke Famutimi, Nusrat Motala, Anne 

Murray, Salvatore Rocchese, Kim Southern-Paulsen, Lee Steel, Jessica Van Wyk, and Marissa 

Wolicki.  Nusrat is the newest member of the team, and we look forward to working with her.  And 

Trevor White, our IT Specialist, ensures that our technology is running smoothly. 

  

Sadly, Selena Blake is no longer with Extend-A-Family.  Selena made the move to another 

organization with a similar vision as ours, so she will continue to support individuals and families in 

a different capacity.  Selena’s many contributions to Extend-A-Family as a Coordinator, including 

her work with the summer student program, will be greatly missed. 

 

The many years of service that our staff and Board have provided, and the commitment that you as 

family members make to developing meaningful relationships and building community, speaks to 

the need for and importance of Extend-A-Family.  The participation of family members on the Board 

is so important to Extend-A-Family, so we invite and encourage you to consider serving on the 

Board of Directors. 
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Executive Director’s Report – Ruth Fernandes 
 
Welcome to the 20th Annual General Meeting of Extend-A-Family. It has been an honour for me to 

have the privilege of serving families over the year. During this past 2016-17 fiscal year,  

Extend-A-Family has continued in its mission to partner along with families as well as the 

community, in exploring opportunities where families with children and youth with disabilities have 

been welcomed as contributing and valued members of community. Coordinators have endeavoured 

to build and support positive relationships with families to create over 115 community connections 

for the children and youth we support.  

 

Extend-A-Family works in partnership with both the Toronto District School Board and the Toronto 

Catholic District School Board in creating an awareness of the value inclusion in the school 

community. Coordinators have facilitated 15 friendship circles this year and through our 

partnerships with schools, two Awards of Inclusion will be presented to schools. These are schools 

that have demonstrated leadership and partnership in the development of friendship, inclusion and 

community. Coordinators have accompanied parents to IPRC school meetings and provided 

assistance with transition planning to new schools and volunteer opportunities. 

 

Coordinators have facilitated parent groups through the City of Toronto which included three parent 

groups, a father’s group, a youth sibling group and an adult sibling group. Members of these various 

groups came together to share their experiences, listen to stories from one another, learn about 

resources and provide camaraderie and unique support to one another. 

 

The East and West Safe and Secure Futures networks continue to provide the opportunity to bring 

parents and family members together. As the Central network folded, a new opportunity was created 

for parents through the East network as the need arose. Both networks offer a safe and welcoming 

environment to be able to share stories, resources, support each other and explore transitional 

opportunities for loved ones.  Extend-A-Family has assisted eight families to build circles of support 

for their loved ones.   

 

Through the year Extend-A-Family has had the opportunity to participate in workshops offered by 

exceptional guest speakers. They are: “SRV in plain language” by Janet Klees; “Get a Good Life” by 

Michael Kendrick, “Inclusive Education” by Marilyn Dolmage and “Building Natural Supports” by 

Erin Sheldon. They shared powerful and valuable information with parents and staff on 

relationships, partnerships, friendships and community. Extend-A-Family also had the opportunity to 

partner along with Families for a Secure Future in hosting David Pitonyak for a one day workshop 

“Beyond Difficult Behaviours” for both families and staff.  A number of families participated in 

these opportunities. 

 

Extend-A-Family provides a five-week workshop series on the topic of ‘sexuality and healthy 

relationships’, twice in the year, for youth accompanied by their parents or close family members. 

 

Extend-A-Family has been fortunate to have received funding assistance from Human Resources and 

Skills Development Canada Summer Career Placement Program. With this funding opportunity 

Extend-A-Family employed nine summer students who provided one-to-one support to 
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approximately 45 children and youth involved in a variety of inclusive day camps and community 

activities. The Ontario Ministry of Children and Youth Services work in partnership with Reach for 

the Rainbow provided funding and thus, 32 children and youth had the opportunity to participate in 

inclusive day and overnight camps.  

 

Extend-A-Family hosted an annual celebration of Friendship in February which was held at 

Earl Bales Community Centre.  Eighty people took part in the celebration that included 

games, music, crafts and a variety show. 
 

In September of 2016 the Ministry of Children and Youth Services completed a three-year Transfer 

Payment Risk Assessment on Extend-A-Family. As an outcome from the TPRA, the two items that 

Extend-A-Family is working on are a strategic plan for the organisation and a review of the board by 

laws. Extend-A-Family is currently working alongside Susan Tremblay from Management Advisory 

Service (MAS) on a strategic plan for the organisation. The board by-laws have been reviewed and 

require changes. Extend-A-Family will be seeking expert advice in the fall of 2017 in order that they 

be compliant with Government standards. 

 

I would like to acknowledge Pam Roffey, Program Supervisor for Extend-A-Family working for the 

Ontario Ministry Community and Social Services / Children and Youth Services for the on-going 

support and commitment provided to Extend-A-Family and in particular to both Cate Downey our 

Office Manager and myself, over this past year. 

 

I would also like to take a moment to acknowledge and appreciate the staff at the Extend-A-Family, 

individuals, families, hosts and community members for your support and commitment to our 

mission of building inclusive communities. I would like to acknowledge Selena Blake who worked 

with Extend-A-Family for 11 years and who has now moved on to another opportunity. Selena’s 

deep compassion and strong commitment to the value of inclusion and belonging has been 

inspirational to staff and families. While she is deeply missed at Extend-A-Family we sincerely wish 

her every success in her new employment position. 

 

I would like to mention the names of three new staff members to Extend-A-Family this year. Kristen 

Carhart, Jumoke Famutimi and Nusrat Motala have been a welcoming addition to our team of 

Coordinators. They each come to us with unique strengths, talents and varied experiences in the area 

of community building and inclusion. 

 

A special word of thanks to our board for offering your valuable time, commitment and dedication 

over the year to our work of inclusion at Extend-A-Family. A warm welcome to our new board 

member Elizabeth MacLean who joined us in September of 2016.  

  

Finally, I would like to remember and sincerely acknowledge Anne Marie Cole our former 

Executive Director of Extend-A-Family. She served as the ED at EAF for twenty-seven years. Her 

unwavering commitment and inspiring leadership gave Extend-A-Family the stability and direction 

to inclusion that it continues to benefit from today. I truly thank her for the gentle yet firm decisions 

she made, for staying the course and competently leading the organisation over the years. She is still 

missed but we are grateful for her pearls of wisdom that we continue to hold on to! 
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